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Counties do not have to become Immigration 
and Customs Enforcement’s (ICE) force mul-

tipliers. Courts have held, and ICE has admitted, that 
immigration detainers are not mandatory. Immigra-
tion detainers are merely requests from ICE, wherein 
ICE asks local law enforcement to hold someone for 
48 hours beyond the time that local law enforcement is 
authorized by law to do so in order for ICE to come and 
pick them up. 
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There is no lawful way to jail someone pursu-
ant to an immigration detainer. Any county that 

says yes to ICE’s unlawful request and holds someone 
pursuant to an immigration detainer is choosing to vio-
late the constitution. When counties re-arrest someone 
for ICE they are keeping people in jail without probable 
cause of a crime, in violation of the Fourth Amendment 
to the constitution. Several courts have found that car-
rying out these detainers and holding individuals in this 
way is illegal and violates the Fourth Amendment. 
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BOA counties and all counties holding people 
pursuant to ICE detainers are spending their 

constituents’ tax dollars for unlawful purposes.  
Housing and feeding the people counties are unconsti-
tutionally incarcerating for ICE costs taxpayers a lot of 
money. In 2014, one day in jail cost taxpayers in Florida 
an average of $64.38, with the price in some counties 
being as high as $100 or more.1 This cost has likely gone 
up in the past four years. But ICE pays only $50 for up 
to 48 hours of jail time, approximately $25 a day. Every 
day a county holds someone for ICE is a day that county 
is losing money.
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Nationwide, many counties have been required 
to pay large sums of money to people they have 

is losing money.


